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23 June 2024 
 
 
 
Dear resident 
 
Thank you to everyone who has been in touch with my campaign on the issue of the 
Green Belt.  
 

In Wirral, the Green Belt has been at risk for almost 20 years due to the Labour Council’s 
failure to adopt a legally required ‘Local Plan’ to protect it.  It is only since Labour lost 
control of Wirral Council in 2019 that there has been real progress. 
 

However, the Council’s new draft Local Plan, which will protect Wirral’s Green Belt, is not 
yet in force. It will fall to the next Government to either allow the plan to go ahead or, 
potentially, tell Wirral to rip it up and start again. 
 

My concern is that, if Labour wins on Thursday 4th July, they will follow through on their 
stated aim to overrule local communities and encourage developers to build on the Green 
Belt.   
 

Thanks to the work of our local councillors in Moreton and Saughall Massie, we know that 
three developers have already submitted counter proposals to the Local Plan. This would 
see 1,000 houses built on Green Belt around Saughall Massie. 
 

The Conservative Manifesto makes clear our position.  
 
We will retain our cast-iron commitment to protect the Green Belt from uncontrolled 
development, while ensuring more homes get built where it makes sense, such as the urban 
areas in Wirral.  
 

Our current national planning protections mean there is never any top-down requirement 
for councils to remove Green Belt protection. With a Conservative Government, these will 
remain in place. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
Robbie Lammas 
Conservative Candidate  
Wallasey, Moreton, Saughall Massie and Upton  
www.wallaseyconservatives.com/environment    

http://www.wallaseyconservatives.com/environment

